
From: FN-WHO-Innovation <Innovation@who.eop.gov>
To:  
CC: Levy, NoemieNoemie_C_Levy@who.eop.gov

Greenblatt, JonathanJonathan_A_Greenblatt@who.eop.gov
Date: 7/5/2013 12:13:10 PM

Subject: Invitation to White House Convening on Advancing the Practice of Pay for Success

Dear all,
 
We are looking forward to welcoming you to the White House on Monday, July 8th for the convening on Advancing 
the Practice of Pay for Success. This email is a confirmation of your clearance to enter the complex. As noted in the 
invitation, please plan to arrive no later than 8:30 AM in order to go through security and we will begin promptly at 
9:00 AM.
 
In addition, please note that we have extended the conference to end at 5:30 PM in order to accommodate 
speaker schedules. We very much hope that you will stay for the entire day.
 
Best regards,
Anna
 
 
Anna Fogel
The White House| Domestic Policy Council
+1.202.456.4393
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